
I am a 35 year old mother of 2, a son who is 5 and daughter who is 15 months. Both are not vaccinated. 
Three years ago, my 5 year old was unknowingly exposed to toxins through well water that have had 
terrible effects to his stomach/gut health. For 3 years we have fought for healing through both 
traditional and natural sources. He may never fully recover. He now has such a sensitive gut system that 
he would not be able to receive vaccinations (with additional toxins) without detrimental effects. He 
would not qualify for a medical exemption, but would be negatively impacted by any vaccinations, let 
alone 76. Not all children have a strong enough system to process the long list of toxic ingredients in 
vaccines. His body needs time, proper nutrients, and patience to heal, not toxins that are mandated by 
someone who does not know our full story or the individual needs of my child.  
 
Vaccinations are known to have toxic effects on the mind and body. Please use common sense and allow 
for parents to CHOOSE what is best for their children.  
 
Thank you, 
Liz Hinshaw 
 


